
Development Control Committee 15th July 2020 

Update Sheet Addendum 

Late representation from Treales, Roseacre and Wharles Parish Council 

The representation can be summarised as follows:- 

The Parish Council request refusal of the application as the development would 

involve the severely unsafe use of country lanes by HGVs. The use of these roads 

has been previously found to be unsafe by LCC, two Planning Inspectors and the 

Secretary of State. 

The failure to provide safe and suitable access conflicts with paragraphs 108 and 

109 of the NPPF and policy DM2 of the Lancashire Minerals and Waste Local Plan. 

The proposed use of a condition to require a traffic management plan is not 

acceptable. When Cuadrilla are able to propose a safe and suitable access that 

addresses the severe safety issues identified at the previous appeals, they should 

submit a new application for assessment. 


